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If you have 
special 

needs, please 
let us know. 

 

Open Monday—Friday 8:00-5:00 pm 
Phone:  707-445-7351    Fax:  707-444-9334     

TDD:  1-800-698-4544 
Email: sksathrum@ucanr.edu  

web site: http://cehumboldt.ucanr.edu 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS (Local Events in Bold) 

Oct 6, 2013 Lamb BBQ, Country Auction (p.8) 11:30-2:00 Rohner Park, Fortuna 

Oct 6-12, 2013 National 4-H Week (p.6)   

Oct 8, 2013 National 4-H Week  Board of Supervisors Proclamation (p.6) 9:00 AM County Courthouse 

Oct 9, 2013 National 4-H Youth Science Day Experiment (p.7)   

Oct 12, 2013 Teens Take on Health Town Hall Meeting (p.6)  Sacramento 

Oct 12, 2013 Bunny Extravaganza HCRB (p 7) 9:00 AM—3:00 PM Moose Lodge, Eureka 

Oct. 22, 2013 Emerald Star Applications Due (p.5)   

Nov. 1, 2013 4-H Re-enrollment Forms Due (p.3)   

Nov 1, 2013 County 4-H Awards Night  (p.3) 6:00 PM Redwood Acres 

Nov. 3, 2013 Thrive 3 Training (p.7) 10 AM—4:00 PM  

Nov 8-10, 2013 State 4-H Leaders’ Forum (p.6)  Sacramento 

    

    

    

    

    

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

See pages 2 & 4 for State 4-H updates of event and funding dates and deadlines 

Be sure to attend the Lamb BBQ & 

Country Auction on Oct. 6th!  (p.8) 
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California 4-H $1,000 for 1,000 Service Learning Projects 

Application Deadline: November 15, 2013 

2013 Revolution of Responsibility - http://4h.ucanr.edu/Support/

RofR/ 2013  

Lowe's Toolbox for Education-Deadline: October 15 

Priority will be given to meeting basic necessities, with a preference 

for funding requests that have a permanent impact, such as facility 

enhancement as well as landscaping/cleanup projects. Any individual 

public K-12 school or non-profit parent group associated with that 

public K-12 school is eligible to apply. The requested grant amount 

must be between $2,000 and $5,000. More info: http://

bit.ly/195qDKm  

 

Spirit of Innovation Challenge- Deadline: October 24 

Provides an opportunity for students ages 13-18 to create 

commercially viable products or services to address issues of 

global sustainability for the benefit of humanity. More info:  

http://bit.ly/15281qt   

      

CVS Caremark Community Grants -Deadline: October 31 
Provides financial assistance to nonprofit organizations that 

provide much-needed access to health care for underserved 

populations; wellness and prevention programs that are aimed at 

helping people achieve their best health. Qualifying 

organizations are eligible for grants of up to $5,000. More info: 

http://bit.ly/19lq7Fx    

 

Whole Kids Foundation School Garden Grant Program - 

Deadline: October 31 

Provides support to K-12 schools and nonprofit that are developing 

or currently maintaining a school garden project that will help 

children engage with fresh fruits and vegetables. Grants of $2,000 

are provided for garden projects at any stage of development - 

planning, construction, or operation. More info: http://

bit.ly/18UjHM8   

2014 Prudential Spirit of Community Awards  -              

Deadline: November 5 

Students in grades 5-12 who have volunteered in the past 12 months 

are invited to apply. Applications must be submitted to a middle 

level or high school principal or the head of a local Girl Scout 

council, county 4-H group, American Red Cross chapter, YMCA or 

HandsOn Network affiliate. State Honorees will each receive $1,000, 

a silver medallion, and an all-expense-paid trip with a parent to the 

nation's capital. Ten National Honorees will receive $5,000, gold 

medallions, crystal trophies for display at their schools or service 

organizations, and $5,000 grants from The Prudential Foundation for 

nonprofit charitable organizations of their choice. More info: http://

bit.ly/Qkoqh8 

The 2014 State 4-H Fashion Revue is coordinating two service 

projects: drawstring bags for foster children and walker bags for 

seniors. Patterns and instructions are on the SFR website. If you, 

your project, or your county would like more information about SFR 

or would like to join the committee, please visit http://4h.ucanr.edu/

Programs/Events/SFD/SFR/. SFR is May 31, 2014 as part of State 

Field Day at UC Davis. 

 

 

                 STATE 4-H UPDATES State Record Book Competition 

It’s that time of year again!  Youth who are planning to submit a 

2013-14 Record Book to state competition must complete the 

Record Book Quick Start Course by October 15, 2013 (The 

cover sheet says October 1st; we are granting a 15 grace period 

this first year). All of the information needed to submit a Record 

Book to state competition, including the Quick Start Course, is 

found at: http://4h.ucanr.edu/Resources/Members/RecordBook/

RBCompetition/  

In addition to helping youth prepare to submit a Record Book to state 

competition, the course is open to anyone who would like some 

additional guidance on completing a record book.   

4-H Archery Certification Training 2013 – Register by October 

4th 

Ukiah Gun club, Mendocino County: Saturday, October 12th - 9am-

5pm & Sunday, October 13th  9am-12pm 

You must be an enrolled 4-H leader or member and attend both days 

to receive certification to teach archery at the project, club and camp 

levels. The course will include a PowerPoint lecture, review of 

equipment, practice shooting and teaching, and a written test. The 

cost is $20 per person to include a resource binder and lunch on 

Saturday. 

 

To register, please complete and mail the “CA 4-H Shooting Sports 

Training Request and Registration Form” available at 

http://4h.ucanr.edu/files/2123.pdf, and an adult or youth 4-H medical 

release form with a $20 check payable to “Mendocino County 4-H 

Council” and mail to Linda Edgington, 890 N. Bush St. Ukiah, CA 

95482. Registration is due Friday October 4th and space is 

limited. For more information contact Linda Edgington at 707-463-

4495 or lgedgington@ucanr.edu. 

2014 Salute to Excellence 4-H Volunteer Awards - Due to the 

State 4-H Office October 25th  

The National 4-H Salute to Excellence Volunteer Recognition Award 

recognizes 4-H volunteers who demonstrate exemplary service to 4-

H. Volunteers are the heart and soul of 4-H. In an age when time is at 

a premium, 4-H Salute to Excellence Awards are an opportunity to 

acknowledge our volunteers' unwavering dedication to the 4-H 

Youth Development Movement. The categories are as follows:  

The Volunteer of the Year Award is for individuals who have 

served as 4-H adult volunteers for less than 10 years. 

The Outstanding Lifetime Volunteer Award is for individuals who 

have served 10 or more years volunteering for 4-H. 

Please take the time to nominate outstanding individual volunteers 

using the Nomination Application and Resume Template. Additional 

information is available at: http://www.4-h.org/resource-library/

grants-awards/opportunities/salute-to-excellence-awards/  

Mail completed nomination packet(s) to the State 4-H Office, Attn: 

Shannon Horrillo, University of California, Davis, One Shields Ave., 

DANR Bldg., Davis, CA 95616. If you FED EX the packet please 

send it to the State 4-H Office, Attn: Shannon Dogan, DANR 

Building, 225 Hopkins Road, Davis, CA 95616. Nominations should 

be received by October 25, 2013 to be considered. The State 4-H 

Office will verify with county 4-H staff that the volunteer is enrolled 

and in good standing. If multiple nomination packets are received 

they will be reviewed by the 4-H Incentives and Recognition 

Advisory Committee who will recommend one nominee for each 

category to the Associate Director of 4-H Program and Policy for 

final approval. Please note there is no limitation on the number of 

nominees from each county.   [continued on pg. 4] 

http://4h.ucanr.edu/Support/RofR/
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  4-H GRAM 
Humboldt County 

4-H Newsletter 

OCTOBER 2013 

4-H is a community of young people across America who are learning leadership, citizenship, and life skills. 

 
AWARDS NIGHT CELEBRATION! 

COME ONE AND COME ALL!!! 

November 1st at 6:00 PM at Redwood Acres 

 
Come join the celebration of our 4-H Year!  This event is for the 

entire family. New 4-Hers and long timers alike will join together for 

an evening of good food and great FUN!  The All Stars are planning 

a super program with FUN games and prizes. Come and celebrate! 

Clubs, leaders and members will be honored for their outstanding 

work!  Awards for project proficiencies, super presenter, record 

books, club achievement and special recognition for leaders will be 

presented as well.  

Invite your club supporters to join as your guests and encourage your 

members to bring extra food for them.   

 

Bring: 

The whole club family – including your new members 

Plenty of Food to share (A-G – Drinks; H-M Side Dish; N-T 

Salad and U-Z Dessert) 

Your own Table Service 

Roast turkey will be provided (and maybe some roast pork) 

Wear: Your 4-H Uniform (or 4-H T-shirts or 4-H colors) 

 

SEE YOU ALL ON November 1st at 6:00 PM at Redwood Acres! 

  

 

 

4-H  RE-ENROLLMENT DUE NOVEMBER 1ST! 

 
Your club leader has received the re-enrollment forms.  You must 

update the re-enrollment form every year and return the form and 

your fee to your club leader.  Make sure your email address is clear 

to read as the GRAM will be sent electronically to all families this 

year.  If you prefer a paper copy sent make sure you put this on your 

enrollment form.   

If we do not have your re-enrollment forms by November 1st we 

will drop you from the enrollment system. If you add projects during 

the year, inform both your club leader and the 4-H Office.  Return 

ALL re-enrollments to the 4-H Office by November 1st.  
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State 4-H Updates 

[continued from pg. 2] 

The 2013 California State 4-H Leaders’ Forum,                     

November 8 – 10, 2013 

The Centennial Gala is a not-to-be-missed celebration. Wear your 

glad rags and join your 4-H friends for an evening of reminisc-

es, festivities, fine food. Enjoy the display booths with their 

historical artifacts. Sip flavored CA milk products. Absorb the 

information and techniques shared in the educational work-

shops. Share your own best practices. If you are looking for 4-

H centennial items, that includes pins, blankets, shirts, mag-

nets, check out the order form on the website.  Website: 

http://4h.ucanr.edu/Programs/Conferences/SLF/ 

 

Shooting Sports Leader Trainer Course - Shotgun Discipline 
Saturday, November 16, 2013 – 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

Sunday, November 17, 2013 – 8:00 a.m. – Noon 

Modoc County 4-H Program 

202 West 4th Street, Alturas, CA  96101 

Telephone:  (530) 233-6400 

Upon successful completion of this course, 4-H leaders will be cer-

tified in the shooting sports discipline of shotgun. They will be 

certified as leader trainers and are eligible to serve as shooting 

sports leaders for clubs or counties and they may also instruct 

and certify shooting sports volunteers. There is a $30.00 fee for 

the course. To get more information or register for the class, 

please contact Susie Stokke at ststokke@ucdavis.edu or tele-

phone (530) 233-6400. 

 

California Camping Conference - March 21-23, 2014 

The next California Camping Conference will be held at the 

YMCA's Camp Campbell the in Santa Cruz Mountains. The Camp-

ing Conference provides 4-H teen leaders and adult camp adminis-

trators the opportunity to network and attend sessions to develop 

their local camp program. The early bird registration fee will be 

$140 by February 1st and $150 after that date. More information 

will follow. 

 

Welcome New Healthy Living Officers!  

Congratulations! California Has 38 newly elected Healthy Living 

Officers! 

The Healthy Living officer will serve as the club’s ambassador for 

health! By choosing to elect a Healthy Living officer your club is 

taking an active role in promoting healthy lifestyles. The Healthy 

Living officer will be the leadership for all health activities includ-

ing: providing ideas on how to incorporate physical activities and 

healthy eating into each club meeting, write Healthy Living articles 

for the club newsletter, and adopting and promoting a club Well-

ness Plan. Please help ensure that the health “H” of 4-H is at the 

forefront of all our meetings, consider electing a Healthy Living 

officer! 
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The Choose Health Officer Guide developed by Cornell University 

Extension can be found at:  

 http://4h.ucanr.edu/Resources/Publications/ 

*To receive your FREE Healthy Living Officer pin please email the 

name of your officer and club to Anne Iaccopucci at amiaccopuc-

ci@ucanr.edu 

 

National 4-H Conference - April 5 -10, 2014 

Applications will be available August 31, 2013. Deadline for Ap-

plications will be October 31, 2013. For more information on 

National 4-H Conference   http://4h.ucanr.edu/Programs/

Conferences/N4-HC/ 

 

2013 4-H National Youth Science Experiment - Maps & Apps 

www.4-H.org/NYSD  

4-H Maps & Apps will introduce youth to the power of geospatial 

technologies and their unique ability to help us understand and im-

prove our communities. Participation in 4-H National Youth Sci-

ence Day is meant to help spark an early passion for STEM educa-

tion and to encourage young people to consider these paths of study 

and future careers. 

California 4-H YDP: Get Connected and Plugged In to Positive 

Youth Development! 

California 4-H has several ways to connect with us online to 

get up-to-the-minute updates on information affecting 4-H 

statewide. Don’t rely on urban legend or information to pass 

through the grapevine—get the information as it happens and 

from the horse’s mouth. Here is a list of the ways you can con-

nect with us online: 

Website: http://4h.ucanr.edu 
4-H Online Record Book (yes every registered adult volunteer and 

every youth ages 9 and older has an Online Record Book account):  

http://4h.ucanr.edu/4hbook/ 

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/california4H 

Twitter: https://twitter.com/California4H 

YouTube: http://www.youtube.com/user/California4h 

Pinterest:  http://pinterest.com/california4h/ 

Blog:  http://4hvolunteercafe.wordpress.com/ 

Instagram: http://instagram.com/ca4h 

http://4h.ucanr.edu/Programs/Conferences/SLF/
mailto:ststokke@ucdavis.edu
http://4h.ucanr.edu/Resources/Publications/
mailto:amiaccopucci@ucanr.edu
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http://4h.ucanr.edu/Programs/Conferences/N4-HC/
http://www.4-H.org/NYSD
http://4h.ucanr.edu
http://4h.ucanr.edu/4hbook/
https://www.facebook.com/california4H
https://twitter.com/California4H
http://www.youtube.com/user/California4h
http://pinterest.com/california4h/
http://4hvolunteercafe.wordpress.com/
http://instagram.com/ca4h
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PROJECT, CLUB, AND COUNCIL FINANCES 

 
Now is the time in our 4-H program year for clubs to do financial 

planning for the year. Listed below are some key elements to keep  

in mind.  Remember that 4-H is a public organization, and that all 

monies that run through our books—be it Council, Club, or Project 

level—are public funds. While 4-H members make decisions about 

how to budget, fundraise and spend what’s in their bank account, 

those decisions must be transparent, appropriate, and accounted for, 

following 4-H Policy procedures. For specifics on finance, check the 

State 4-H Policy Handbook at http://www.ca4h.org/ under 

“Administration” for the Policy Handbook. 

 

• Make a budget.  A budget is a plan to help guide you in your   

financial decisions.  It helps you meet your established goals.      

Decide what your club wants to undertake and what costs might be 

involved.  Do you need money for a service project, awards,        

supplies, incentives, mailing newsletters, sending youth to a        

conference, or buying curriculum for leaders?  Budgets should    

reflect club activities, be voted on by members each year, and a  

copy provided to the UCCE 4-H Office by November 1st.  A budget 

is a guide and not “set in stone”.   If there are deviations from the 

approved budget the members must be informed & vote on the 

changes.  The amounts budgeted can be changed.   

 

• Know what you’re raising money for. The purpose of fundraising 

in 4-H is to further the educational goals of the 4-H YDP at all    

levels.  If you plan to raise funds, it should be part of your budget 

and outlined at the beginning of the year in your budget. Submit 

fundraising request forms by November 1st to the 4-H Office with 

your annual budget for approval. Sometimes an exciting money-

making opportunity comes along after the request is sent.  Another 

request can be sent at that time.  All funds should be generated with 

a specific purpose in mind. Raising money simply to have it in the 

bank is not okay.  Carrying over excess funds is discouraged unless 

the funds are for the purpose of a long range goal (such as a scholar-

ship fund, the purchase of a large piece of equipment, or money to 

start up the next club year).  The youth and adults who earn the  

money should be the ones to benefit from the use of those funds.   

 

• Keep good records. There’s nothing more frustrating than having 

to rummage through papers or (worse yet) recreate a year’s worth of 

financial transactions from disorganized records. Your club treasurer 

should work in partnership with a knowledgeable adult to understand 

how to keep proper books. At the end of the year, you’ll be asked to 

prepare an annual financial report that is turned in to the 4-H office 

with your audit report and inventory. The 4-H treasurer’s manual 

provides forms and all you need to know: check under “Resources” 

on the website listed above.  

 

• If you have questions…Call the 4-H Office!  Our financial      

policies protect not just our assets, but you, and your program as 

well. Creating a viable plan for the use of funds builds fiscal        

responsibility and a good reputation within the community for 4-H.   
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EMERALD STAR APPLICATIONS 

DUE OCT. 22nd  
 

 

Do you have a passion for a particular area or project?  Do you 

see needs in the 4-H Program and in the community that relate 

to this passion or a favorite 4-H project or an even just an area 

of interest?  Could you design a project to meet those needs?  If 

you answer YES and are in the 6th grade or older you can   

apply for an Emerald Star. 

If you need help figuring out a project that works for you, talk 

to your parents, your club or project leader, or call the 4-H  

Office.  Applications are due October 22nd for those applying 

for approval for a new Emerald Star project AND for those 

who have completed their Emerald Star project.  The forms are 

available on the website or by calling the 4-H office.  Inter-

views will be held on October 29th. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

THE 2013 4-H CENTENNIAL CELEBRATION! 
 

Now is the time to turn in your club backboard if you have not 

yet done that.  We will display the backboards at the Lamb 

BBQ and may also be able to use them at the Clarke Museum.  

These backboards can be used at a host of community events to 

share 4-H in your community. 

If you know 4-H Alumni have them fill out the postcard on our 

county website or call the 4-H office with their contact infor-

mation.  We are especially trying to connect with all our past 

All Stars.     

A Centennial t-shirt and sweatshirt is being designed for the 

county.  Contact Anita Huff if you have ideas or are interested 

in purchasing shirts for your club members. 

The Council voted on the county 4-H Sign and it will soon 

replace the one that is falling apart!  Check to see if your com-

munity 4-H Welcome Sign needs cleaning or repairs.  Appoint 

a club committee to spruce them up!  If your community does 

not have a sign, work to get one posted.   

Contact Bert Van Duzer (498-7778), the 4-H County 

Leaders Council President, or Sandy Sathrum at the 

4-H Office, 445-7351, (sksathrum@ucdavis.edu) to 

share your ideas, information and connections to as-

sist in making our centennial an OUTSTANDING 

YEAR! 

 

http://www.ca4h.org/
mailto:sksathrum@ucdavis.edu


 

 

FACILITY USE AGREEMENTS &  

CERTIFICATES OF INSURANCE 

 
County directors are the only county-based administrators author-

ized to execute license agreements for 4-H.  Under no circumstanc-

es should 4-H volunteers or members sign for licenses, contracts, or 

use agreements for any type of 4-H YDP activities.   

 

Certificates of insurance are issued by the University to outside 

individuals or organizations in connection with activities of the 

University.  All contracts and facility use agreements must be sub-

mitted at least three weeks prior to an event or activity to the     

UCCE/4-H office for proper processing.  Call 445-7351 and talk to 

Leslie if you need a facility use agreement or a certificate of      

insurance. 

CLOVER SAFE NOTES 

Safety is always a primary consideration when working with youth.  

To assist you in creating a safe environment, a series of “Clover 

Safety Notes” have been developed by the State 4-H Program.  The 

single page of information has a fun activity on the back to use as 

review.  Contact the 4-H Office or the website to get your copy:     

http://safety.ucanr.org/4-H_Resources/
Clover_Safe_Notes_by_Project_Area/  

Current project topics include animals, camping and outdoor     

adventure, food preparation, sporting activities, crafts & hobbies, 

tools/equipment and machinery, gardening, clothing & textiles and 

computers.  There are almost 100 clover safe notes.  Download and 

use the Clover Safe Notes that could apply to your club, event or 

project group. 

 

NATIONAL 4-H WEEK 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS PROCLAMATION 

Oct. 8th at 9:00 AM in the Board Chambers 
 

The Board of Supervisors will be issuing a proclamation at 9:00 

AM on October 8th at the Board Chambers in the County Court-

house.  You are invited to attend and represent 4-H in our county.  

Wear a 4-H uniform, t-shirt or just nice school clothes and come to 

listen or participate in the presentation.  You can count your      

attendance in your record book as an Event Attended (3) or as 

Communication Skills (6) toward your star rank. 

It is a fun and festive time! 

 

COMMITTEE BOARD MEMBERS NEEDED 
 

Nominations to fill our Program Management Team areas are need-

ed.  You can self – nominate or recommend someone.  Both youth 

and adult members are needed to serve on  

Planning, Policies & Procedures; Fundraising; Incentives and 

Recognition, Visibility & Outreach; Budget, and Recruitment.  Job 

descriptions are being created.  Your support strengthens the 4-H 

program. 
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Celebrate your 4-H pride this year with National 4-H Week, 
and put your club in the spotlight!  October 6 – 12

th
 will be 

celebrated across the nation with festive activities! This 
year's theme, Make a Lasting Impact, is especially fitting as 
we celebrate the great things that the 4-H youth development 
program offers young people and highlight the incredible 4-H 
young people who each day work to a make a positive im-
pact on their community. Share your club and project stories 
and share about 4-H…. 

 Visit all the retailers on your Main Street and ask to put a 

poster in their window. 

 Hand out these promotional materials at community 

events and on neighborhood bulletin boards. 

 Contact your local newspaper to place an ad free of 

charge. 
Participate in the 4-H National Youth Science Day, on 

Wednesday, Oct. 9, 2013. The 2013 National Science      

Experiment, 4-H Maps & Apps, will introduce youth to the 

importance of geographic information systems (GIS) and ge-

ographic positioning systems (GPS) as they design and map 

their ideal park, use mapping to solve community problems 

and contribute data to the U.S. Geological Survey (USGS)  

 
 
TEENS TAKE ON HEALTH – OCTOBER 12TH  
  

We are excited to announce that 4-H has partnered with Molina 

Healthcare to bring a national campaign Teens take on Health to 

California. As part of this campaign, 4-H California youth will host 

a Town Hall event for teens and other stakeholders to discuss their 

solutions to the current health issues of our nation. The Teens take 

on Health Town Hall Meeting will be on October 12th 2013 in  

Sacramento. If you cannot make it to Sacramento, you can still  

participate via on-line streaming.  

  

We are currently soliciting teen leaders to participate in the      

planning of the Town Hall. If you are an interested teen please  

contact Renata Atayeva at  renata.atayeva@gmail.com.  
 
Registration is now open! www.ucanr.edu/ttoh 
                       

mailto:renata.atayeva@gmail.com
http://www.ucanr.edu/ttoh
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COUNTY 4-H CURRICULUM LIBRARY 

 

As you outline your project work remember to 

review the county 4-H curriculum library on the 

county 4-H website or stop by the 4-H Office to 

review curriculum on hand.   Call the 4-H Office 

to request curriculum.  Come check out what is 

available to you. 
 
 

 

THRIVE 3 TRAINING IN HUMBOLDT COUNTY  
November 3

rd
 from 10 AM to 4 PM. 

 
This is a refresher training for Master Trainers, therefore    

new leaders will not be able to attend the training.  But new 
leaders can deliver the Thrive leadership project to their  

members.   
 
iThrive Leadership Project Curriculum has a SET Focus 
for the 2013-14 Program Year.  iThrive takes the principles of 
positive youth development and organizes them in a fun and 
engaging way to develop the leadership skills of our 4-H 
youth. Each module of this year’s curriculum links one or  
more scientific and engineering practices to a Thrive concept. 
These eight essential practices are those used every day by 
scientists and engineers in their work.   
 
The accompanying iChampion Adult Volunteer Leader Guide 
provides an easy to follow resource to make project leaders 
successful in using this curriculum. Using the experiential 
learning cycle, iThrive provides opportunities for youth to    
realize their true and full potential and shows them how they 
can help their peers do the same. The curriculum is free and 
available to any project leader of a leadership project. 

 

To bring Thrive to your club or project 

group contact Colleen O'Sullivan,        
cnosullivan@ucanr.edu or call 707-599-

6166.  She will order your supplies in  
order to have them available to you to 

start your group.  
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NATIONAL 4-H YOUTH SCIENCE DAY  
EXPERIMENT 

4-H Maps & Apps- October 9th 
 

4-H Maps & Apps will introduce youth to the power of 

geospatial technologies and their unique ability to help us 

understand and improve our communities. This annual 

youth science event will be held on Wednesday, Oct. 9, 

2013, and will bring 4-H'ers together from all around the 

nation to complete this single, innovative activity. To 

download the 2013 National Science Experiment Youth 

and Facilitator Guides as well as other key resources,  

visit the 4-H National Youth Science Day website: 

www.4-H.org/NYSD  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BUNNY EXTRAVAGANZA HCRB 

October 12, 2013 
Moose Lodge, Eureka CA 
From 9:00am to 3:00pm 

Entries due October 6, 2013 

Register now to be a part of the Bunny Extravaganza!  
Besides the show there will be a food booth, silent auc-
tion, pet contest and special activities including show-
manship,   breed identification, rabbit hopping and rabbit 
skill-a-thon.  So even if you don’t show a rabbit you can 
come and participate and learn more about rabbits!   
 
Extravaganza Show (Starts at 10:00 AM) Saturday; 
Entry fees per show: $1.00. Entries Due: October 6, 
2013 (postmark) or October 10, 2013   A catalog can be 
sent to you upon request.   For More Information Email: 
info@hcrcba.org  
 
                       
 
  

mailto:cnosullivan@ucanr.edu
http://n4h.convio.net/site/R?i=X2Gpy_pGoo5mYKIzMTtdeA
mailto:info@hcrcba.org


 

 

 
 

 

 

NEW BOARD MANAGEMENT MODEL 

You are invited to participate in the design of the new Council/

Board structure.  As we work to implement the new management 

model this year we will focus first on the Management Board and 

then the Program Board.  Job descriptions and a constitution &     

by-laws will be created.  Meetings have been set up between the 

Council meetings to assist in the progress of implementation.  Mark 

your calendar and attend at 6:00 PM on Oct. 21, Jan. 16, Feb. 24, 

and Apr. 28.   

Approval to the plans will take place at the Council/Board meetings 

at 6:30 PM on Nov. 18; Jan. 27; Mar. 24 and May 19.  Lend your 

voice to making the best better for our County 4-H program! 

FOOD SAFETY 

ONLINE CERTIFICATION 

Each food event or fundraiser with food must follow food safety 

guidelines.  “Make it Safe, Keep it Safe” (miskis) is an online  

training course that was created by UC nutrition advisors for an 

internal certification so that 4-H Volunteers  can safely prepare and 

serve food in their capacity as agents of the University. 

Every club needs at least one volunteer who is food safety certified.  

You can complete this course by connecting to http://ucanr.edu/

sites/MISKIS/ use name: miskis and password: makeitsafe_1234 

Each club needs to let the 4-H Office know who is food safety  

certified in their club.  Let’s keep all our 4-H food activities healthy 

and free of food borne illness. 

 

4-H HANDBOOK  

FOR MEMBERS AND FAMILIES! 

The “4-H Handbook for 

Members & Families” is on 

our county 4-H website and 

is a great resource for new 

families to 4-H.  Make sure 

EVERY NEW MEMBER 

AND FAMILY in your club 

gets a copy!  Share them 

with others as well.   Foster 

an inclusive spirit and    

enfold your new members 

into the 4-H family!  Use the following link:  

http://cehumboldt.ucdavis.edu//files/153026.pdf, or check  our  

UCCE website under 4-H and then Resources.  
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LAMB BBQ AND  

COUNTRY AUCTION REMINDER   
October 6th – 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

 

The Annual County 4-H Fundraiser, the Lamb BBQ is October 6th.  

So, sell your tickets & make plans to come.  We will be cooking 

and serving all the meats along with the menu items being supplied 

by each club.  You can also buy raw meat by calling Bert   Van 

Duzer at 839-0672.  For more information call Morgan Johnson 

(599-9824). 

 

The 4-H Country Auction is held in conjunction with the Lamb 

BBQ.  (See the list of items).  Bring others to bid on these items!  

This event is a great place to shop early for Christmas or buy that 

special present for a friend or loved one.  Call Genevieve Regli 

(786-9066) with any questions and let her know what your club is 

providing.  

 

 
 
 
 
 

COUNTRY AUCTION UPDA TE 
Bring Your Checkbook to Bid on Some Amazing Items! 

 

To date, some of the items available to bid on:  

A day in Ferndale package ð Ivanhoe dinner, choc-
olates and $$ 
donated by Beckers Insurance 
Border Collie -McNab Puppy  
Donated by Lane & Lisa Russ 
Organic Registered Jersey Calf  
Donated by Regli Jerseys 
10 yards of Gravel  
donated by Eureka Sand and Gravel 
Handcrafted Adirondack Chairs  
donated by the Busick family 
Propane Radiant Tank Top Heater with Propane  
Donated by Sequoia Gas Company 
1 Cord of Firewood  
Donated by Humboldt County Sheriffôs Work Alternative Program 
Pies and Desserts  
Donated by 4-H Families 
Hand painted Barn Quilts  
Donated by Theresa Laidlaw 
 
Plus much more to come!  Come to the 4 -H Lamb 
BBQ to see what will be available!  Contact Gene-
vieve Regli at 786 -9066.  

http://ucanr.edu/sites/MISKIS/
http://ucanr.edu/sites/MISKIS/
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Greetings, 

 

We are excited to share our new after school curriculum, "Backyard 

Mystery". It is an NSF-funded curriculum, focused on diseases, path-

ogens and careers, using interactive paper and physical activities. 

Content is for middle school participants in afterschool settings, like 

4-H and other similar venues. The activities can also be used in 

classroom settings as well.  

 

The curriculum engages student interest in biology and genomics 

and in the bioSTEM workforce. The curriculum is available in two 

forms: a combined lesson that brings all of the elements together in 

one session and another in which the content is broken out into three 

separate lessons. 

 

It is available electronically and free to use! We only ask for users   

to complete a brief survey to give us feedback, which is helpful for 

NSF.  

 

Please visit http://ucbiotech.org/backyardmystery for more infor-

mation. Be sure to also check out our educational resources at   

http://ucbiotech.org as well.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact Barbara Alonso at      

balonso@berkeley.edu. If you wish to be removed from this mailing 

list, please let us know. Thanks! 

 

 

Peggy and Barbara 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HUMBOLDT COUNTY 4-H HAS  
A FACEBOOK PAGE! 

 SEARCH FOR US AND "LIKE" US! 
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EVENT CHAIRS NEEDED 
 

County Events need new youth chairmen every year.  The 

list of events and event chair applications are posted on 

the county 4-H website and include: Ag Day, Presenta-

tion Day, Poultry Show, Tour of the Unknown Coast, 

Large Animal Workshop, 4-H Camp, Domestic           

Exchange, Horse Camp, Horse Show, Postal Shoot,    

Baby Week, Awards Banquet, Country Auction, Lamb 

BBQ and Junior Livestock Representatives.  A file of 

information from past event chairmen is available to   

assist in planning and implementing the event.  Please 

call the 4-H Office for more information.   

 

Interviews are conduct at 5:30 PM preceding each Coun-

cil/Board meeting.  An application and letter of recom-

mendation needs to be filed before the interview. 

 

ALL JUNIOR AND TEEN LEADERS 
 

The 4-H Junior (grades 6-8) and Teen (grades 9 & above) 

Leadership experience is designed to provide members with the 

opportunity to learn about the qualities and competencies need-

ed to be a leader.  Junior and Teen Leaders may assist with 

specific projects or with other 4-H activities or events.  A 4-H 

member may be a Junior or Teen Leader for one or more pro-

jects during the year.  A form is to be completed for EACH 

project and summarized on the Personal Development Report 

under “leadership development”.  The major duties of a Junior 

or Teen Leader are listed below and vary by age, experience, 

and other factors: 

1. Work collaboratively with the adult leader to set goals, 

develop lesson plans, teach skills, and evaluate the activity. 
2. Coordinate logistical details such as meeting times,      

locations, materials and supplies, and expenses with the adult 

leader. 
Communicate with the adult leader and members about group 

expectations, responsibilities and expected outcomes. 
 

At the beginning of the year, the 4-H member and the adult 

leader meet to discuss the project and define each of their roles.  

(It is the decision of the project leader to decide if they can 

utilize a junior or teen leader in their project group.)  During 

planning, the 4-H member should complete sections 1 & 2 of 

the “Junior and Teen Leadership Development Report”.  This 

form helps you plan together with your leader project goals and 

your roles and responsibilities for the year. Then evaluate by 

completing the report at the end of the year.  The 4-H member 

must include the entire form in his/her Record Book to receive 

credit.  Forms are available on the website or by contacting the 

4-H Office. 

In addition all junior and teen leaders, older officers and com-

mittee chairs should join the Leadership Project group in their 

club.  The 4-H THRIVE program is providing curriculum for 

the leadership project for older youth in 4-H.  Call the 4-H  

Office to get this free curriculum for your club!   

http://ucbiotech.org/backyardmystery
http://ucbiotech.org
mailto:balonso@berkeley.edu


 

 

COMMUNITY CLUB NEWS 
 
News of what is happening in our clubs is inspiring to others. 
We need ALL club reporters to submit their articles to the 4-H 
office by the 15

th
 of each month so we can include your club 

news. Photos should be sent as a separate jpeg file. Articles 
should be no longer than 150 words in length.  
 
Is your club featured in this GRAM? 
 

 

MIRANDA 4-H CLUB 
 

We celebrate the new Miranda 4-H Club!  They have been busy 

organizing the past couple of months and are off to a great year!  If 

you know anyone in the Miranda area, let them know about the new 

4-H club there!  They can contact Jessica Willis or the 4-H Office. 

Also, Blue Lake is working to organize a club.  If you know youth 

or adults in the Blue Lake area have them call the 4-H Office to con-

nect with the new club forming in their community! 

FORTUNA 4-H 

By: Emily Machado 

We had our first meeting on Thursday September 5th. We 
had some new faces come and fill out papers to join our club 
this year. Everyone talked about what they showed the Hum-
boldt County Fair and the fun we had. Then I talked about 
Baby Week . After that we talked about the upcoming events. 
We are planning for the Lamb BBQ in October. Then we 
played a game and ended the meeting. Our next meeting is 
scheduled for October 3rd at 7:00 p.m. at the Fortuna Ag 
Building. Anyone interested in 4-H can still come join. We 
will  be deciding which project each kid is doing. 
 

ARCATA BOTTOM CLUB NEWS! 
By Gavin Perry, reporter 

Congratulations to the new Officers:  

President- Amanda Harnden 

Vice President- Jed Huff 

Secretary- Taylor  

Treasurer'- Elizabeth Marshall 

Historian - Jena Furtado 

Reporter - Gavin Perry 

Quarter Master - Ella Waterhouse 

Sargent of Arms - Noah Waterhouse and Maia Perry 

We are proud to announce that we have adopted to help a new    

Senior this year, in our Adopt-A-Senior Program, Jim Timons.  The 

work day will be the 3rd weekend in October, everyone is welcome 

to come help. Arcata Bottoms discussed the up-coming Lamb BBQ, 

which is on October 6th.  We will see you there!  We want to     

welcome the approximately 20 new members that signed up at our 

first meeting!    

 

 

FRESHWATER 4-H 
By: Ursula Reynolds 

Its looking like it’s going to be a great year for Freshwater 4-H! We 

just finished the Humboldt County Fair and many showed animals and 

various other things. Our sheep group got first place in the clean alley 

award, and swine got second place!   Freshwater 4-H, and Arcata 4-H 

are have a food booth at the  Farm store pet fair, our biggest fundraiser 

of the year! We are also volunteering at the 4-H lamb BBQ. At our 

September meeting we introduced some new members to Freshwater   

4-H. We talked about all our projects coming up; it looks like it’s    

going to be a busy year!  We have lots of fun clubs this year, and it  

will be a fun and busy year! 

Congratulations to our new 4-H officers: president: Max Toste,    Sec-

retary: Kacy Tuel, Treasurer: Kiersten Yorks, Reporter: Ursula    

Reynolds, Quartermaster: Seren Davies-Hughes; Sargent at arms:   

Kylie Van Vleck,  Recreation Leader: Anya Collingwood and         

Refreshment leader: Nia Davies-Hughes. It’s going to be a very fun 

and exiting year, with many fun activities planned, and we hope to see 

you all soon! 

 
 

COUNTY LEADERS COUNCIL NEWS! 
 

Hydesville hosted our meeting that featured numerous reports 

and upcoming opportunities.  Delegates to the State Leadership 

Conference shared their inspiring experiences. A Rabbit Show 

will be chaired by Abby Ziesak and Sarah Cox.  The County 4-H 

Sign design was voted on.  Centennial activities were shared 

and opportunities for involvement. Updates were given on the 

fairs.  Handbooks for new families are available. October is filled 

with events and trainings!  Make plans to attend the Lamb BBQ 

and Country Auction; and Awards Night!!!  Next Council/Board 

meeting is November 18
th

 at 6:30 PM! 

 

COSTS FOR PROJECTS:   

WHO PAYS FOR MATERIAL AND SUPPLIES? 
  

At the beginning of the project year, the project leader should make     

a plan of the overall cost of the project materials and supplies for the 

year. This information should be shared with members and their     

parents before the project begins so that there are no “surprises” about 

costs.  Members should be charged to cover the fees of materials they 

receive and supplies that they use.  Members should not be charged  

for a leader’s services, lessons, or rental of equipment. 

   

4-H is a volunteer organization.  Any circumstance where an adult 

charges a fee for services, lessons, rental or any related type of charge 

is not a 4-H project and the adult is not covered by the UC Liability 

Insurance.  The youth also is not covered by the 4-H Accident      In-

surance in this situation.  Should you have any questions or need    

clarification about these issues, you are encouraged to contact the        

4-H Office at 445-7351. 
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